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26 June 2018  
For Immediate Release 

 
EMERGENCY CLOSURE OF ORLANDO EAST’S MZIMHLOPE PEDESTRIAN 

BRIDGE 
 

The Johannesburg Roads Agency (JRA) will embark on the immediate emergency closure of 
Mzimhlophe Pedestrian Bridge in Orlando East. The closure of the bridge, situated between 
Mzimhlophe and Phomolong stations and which is a critical access route for the community to 
safely pass over four railway lines, is necessitated by unsafe conditions caused by an unstable 
and rapidly deteriorating structure. It is envisaged that the bridge will remain closed until mid-
2019. 
 

The emergency closure of Mzimhlophe pedestrian bridge is motivated by unsafe defects identified 
during a recent site inspection. There is evidence of deep cracks and excessive corrosion on the 
concrete footing on both sides of the bridge.  Aging storm water drainage system of the bridge 
caused blockages that further exacerbated the bridge’s deterioration; where edges to the concrete 
stairs have disintegrated.  
 
Transport MMC, Councillor Nonhlanhla Makhuba said: “JRA has engaged with Orlando East 
ward councillors on the bridge closure until rehabilitation works scheduled for the 2018/2019 
financial year can commence. Mzimhlophe pedestrian bridge plays a critical role in providing a 
pathway for community members above the train tracks, which spans across four railway lines. 
JRA has motivated to expedite the rehabilitation of the bridge to restore safe passage for 
residents due to the high risk of accidental fatalities and injuries to community members.” 
 
 

Ends. 
 

Follow JRA for the latest developments, journey planning tips, alternative routes, and traffic advisory via:  
▪ Website: www.jra.org.za 
▪ Twitter: @MyJra 
▪ Facebook: Johannesburg Roads Agency 
▪ Email hotline@jra.org.za  
▪ JRA Find & Fix mobile app 
▪ JRA A-Z Traffic Calming Guide, visit:  

http://www.jra.org.za/customer-service/traffic-calming-request  
 

About the Johannesburg Roads Agency (JRA)  
The JRA is a City-owned agency responsible for the maintenance, repair and development of 
Johannesburg’s road network and storm water infrastructure, including bridges and culverts, traffic lights 
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and signage. The organisation is committed to providing quality roads that are accessible, safe and 
liveable for our communities.  
 
 
Issued by: 
Bertha Peters-Scheepers  
Ops Manager: Marketing and Communications 
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Tel:   011 298 5023 / 079 510 4186 
Email: bscheepers@jra.org.za   
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


